



Date: 5-16-16
Time: 3 PM

**STUDENT GOVERNMENT EXECUTIVE COUNCIL
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES**

Room: CSC 411B, Bremerton, WA
OCP 105, Poulsbo, WA
TJL 111, Shelton, WA

Council Members in Attendance

Name	Title	Present	Not Present
Drayton Jackson	President	X	
Nic Shakley	Executive Vice President	X	
L'Marie Davis	VP of Student Life	X	
Stephen Lavoie	VP of Finance	X	
Ethan Eddy	VP of Public Relations		X
Rylie Tallant	VP of Poulsbo	X	
Susan Ronald	VP of Shelton	X	
Christopher Longmire	VP of Diversity and Equity		X
Faviola Barbosa	Associate Dean of Student Leadership & Success		X

Others in Attendance:

Emily Hall
Jodie Collins
Julie Hill
Shannon Turner

The meeting was called to order by SGOC President at: 3:05 PM

A. New Business –

- Student Rummage Sale:** Thoughts of a rummage sale for students leaving the area can cut down on their items while selling them to incoming students who may need it. Wants to have first annual Olympic College quad sale. All are welcome. Students would be recommended to bring non-perishable food items. Wants to do it on June 18th in the grassy lot. Any items at the end that students want to get rid of, can get donated to a local charity. They need approval to use tables and permission to use the quad. Needs a party of volunteers to set up and man the event. In general, just needs help organizing the event and man power to ensure it works. Wants to start sign-ups next week. Each student will get a number assigned to them for the tables. Unfortunately, students can't sell things for their own gain on campus. We recommend talking with Janell to see what she thinks. It might work better to find an off campus area to host this, but with advertisement on campus. Since the Res Hall is owned by the Bremer trust, they might be able to use that venue for a quad sale. Faviola Barbosa is the point of contact for connecting with the Res Hall.
- State Fair Items:** We need volunteers to fill in all of the slots. These positions need to be committed to. So if you sign up, it needs to be committed to. We will be doing popcorn. Nic is requesting about \$100 to cover the cost of renting the big Connect 4

game. The money will be used after the event when billing goes through Jaime. The money will cover renting as well as tax for the item.

\$100 Rent Connect 4 game	
Yay	Nay
5	0

- **Announcement of Interviewed Positions:** It has been decided that the VP of Student Life will be Kyra. VP of Finance will be Jayne. The VP of Diversity and Equity will be Katrina Lund. The email will come out from Chris by Wednesday.
- **Appointment of Diversity and Equity:** With Chris stepping down, we have decided that it makes sense to have the appointed person for the 2016-2017 to take over the remainder of Chris' term. There is concern that there is concern about the work study status. Start date will be May 23rd.

Katrina Lund pick up Chris' position	
Yay	Nay
5	0

- **Pride Parade:** Wants to contact Ron Keeling in the Welding department to see if he would be willing to help make a float base for parades. Advertisements need to go out ASAP. We want to promote it all over. Has a packet of items Vehicles need to be reserved through Deb. Anyone who rides with the school must come back with the school. We might have two senators who will walk with us.
- **End of Term PowerPoint:** All pictures must be given to Nic by May 27th if we want them added to the PowerPoint. We want to have a record of the things that we have done this year. We want to present this during the last BOT meeting of the year.

B. Reports of the Student Government of Olympic College

- **SGOC President: Drayton Jackson** – Had a great meeting. Student Housing is going to happen. Everybody is on board. OC might be getting a huge building. Wants homeless students to be able to get their education. Student Center is moving forward. It looks like we might have the space we had originally wanted. Hopefully by the end of the month we'll have progress. Cable should be done soon. Rules and regulations are being developed to go with it. We are trying to get into a 7 or 8 year contract.
- **SGOC Executive Vice President: Nic Shakley** – Club Congress meeting was hosted on the 4th. Students have questions regarding the time and details of club fair as well as wanting information pertaining to how the next two meetings are going to go. Working on transitional material. Finished Thank you cards and preparing to send them out.
- **SGOC Vice President of Student Life: L'Marie Davis** – Club fair will be rescheduled. She is working with the governor to try and get bachelor scholarships. Working with Jodie to help her with the State Fair. Club Fair will be sent out in an email to students. It will be June 1st from 11-1

- **SGOC Vice President of diversity and Equity: Christopher Longmire** –
- **SGOC Vice President of Finances and Operations: Stephen Lavoie** – building budget book to be sent to duplicating. Tomorrow it will be presented as an information meeting to the BOT. Also working on VP of Finance book to hand over to Jayne. There's a couple of things they want to look into to try and clarify, in particular the budgeted programs. He will have that information to hand off to next year. Coming up with a quarterly update form for programs.
- **SGOC Vice President of Public Relation: Ethan Eddy-**
- **SGOC Vice President of Poulsbo: Rylie Tallant** – Will be having her student appreciation event this Wednesday. Will have games and food. All the Viking Fest parade needs is students to act as a buffer between the parade and over excited kids. The Parade will be Saturday.
- **SGOC Vice President of Shelton: Susan Ronald-** BOT report covers most of what is going on. The Interviews has been difficult. The Foodbank has had 25 people in the last month in a half. They will be doing a Student Appreciation at 11 AM. It is supposed to rain so they are reconsidering how it will be arranged.
- **SGOC Advisor: Faviola Barbosa-**

C. Adjournment at 4:15 PM